
 

     

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 
 

BULLETIN NO. 917 

 

Date:     Friday 14
th 

June, 2019 

 

Week Commencing 17
th

 June 

Tuesday 18
th

 – Form 2 to visit Harewood House 

Tuesday 18
th

 – U9 Cricket Festival at Brackenfield – 1.00pm – 4.30pm 

Wednesday 19
th

  – Welcome Information Evening for parents for Lkg – Form 3 

Wednesday 19
th

 – U11 Cricket at Giggleswick school 

Friday 21
st

 – Footsteps 19 dance show at Bingley Arts Centre – 7.00pm 

 

Coming Soon 

Tuesday 25
th

 – UVI Fast Forward event 

Wednesday 26
th

 – Lower Kindergarten Grandparents Afternoon 

Friday 28
th

 June – Lower Kindergarten trip to St Leonards Farm at Esholt 

Friday 28
th

 – Form 2 to visit Harlow Carr in Harrogate 

Friday 28
th

– Junior Summer Celebration for all junior children – Bingley Arts Centre – 6.30pm 

Tuesday 2
nd

 July – Sports day – 9.15 for the infants and 1.30pm for the juniors 

Wednesday 3
rd

 July – Class swap-over morning 

Thursday 4
th

 July – reserve Sports Day (if wet) *Change from date published in September 

 

 

 

Despite the wet weather we managed to get most of the class and team photos taken outside before the 

heavy downpours began. Mr Myers, our Advisory Governor came along to school to take the photos for us, 

so look out for the proofs coming home soon. 

 

Thank you to all parents who came along on Wednesday to share our York Residential ‘Breakfast Assembly’ 

in the school hall.  The children loved performing for you all and enjoyed having the goodies that both Mrs 

Thompson and Miss Bates had prepared, thank you ladies! 

 

In the afternoon, despite the wet conditions Kindergarten ‘daddies afternoon’ took place up at The Lodge.  

It was a really fun afternoon as you can see from the picture below!  Thank you to you all for coming along 

to support this and sharing the afternoon with your child. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



 

 

Tonight is The Friends summer disco which is a free event funded by them.  The timings are Form 1 – F3 

6.00pm – 7.15pm and Form 4 –UVI 7.30 – 9.00pm.  if you haven’t registered your child for the event please 

e.mail direct on friendsofladylane@gmail.com 

 

A note for all parents in Lkg, Form 1,2 and 3.  Please come along to our Welcome Evening on Wednesday 

19
th

 at 7.00pm in the hall.  This evening is for parents only and gives you a chance to meet your child’s new 

classteacher/s in September.  Welcome Booklets will be available and it will give you an opportunity to find 

out what your child will be studying during the next academic year. 

 

I trust that by now our Autumn Term invoices should have reached you all, there is a 2% early settlement 

discount if they are paid on or before Tuesday 16
th

 July. 

 

 

Staff news 

 

We would like to inform you all that Mrs Grote will be leaving us at the end of this academic year.  Mrs 

Grote will be taking up a position as a Forest School Outdoor Education Co-ordinator in Hong Kong and this 

is a very exciting and new challenge for her; we wish her a safe journey and send her our best wishes. 

 

I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Miss Rachel Slater as our new Form 3 teacher.  Miss 

Slater currently teaches at a school in Leeds and has worked abroad in a Czech Republic school run by the 

American Embassy.  She is very much looking forward to meeting all the new Form 3 parents at the 

Welcome Evening on Wednesday and meeting the children on swap over morning. 

 

Mrs Firth will also be leaving us this summer.  Mrs Firth has been here with us since 2010 has worked with 

all the children at Lady Lane.  Mrs Firth will be have a summer rest and spending some quality time with 

her family and friends before deciding what comes next!  She has asked me to pass on her sincere and 

heartfelt thanks to each and every one of you who has contributed in any way to her fundraising efforts for 

her beloved granddaughter, Isabelle, it has been truly overwhelming. 

 

To take over the reins from Mrs Firth, we welcome Miss Danielle Nicholson who is currently on maternity 

leave from her position as a Nursery Deputy Manager.  Miss Nicholson has a wealth of experience and 

qualifications and is looking forward to this new challenge as our Early Years Practitioner alongside Miss 

Wright in Form 1.   

 

Staffing from September will be as follows: 

 

Lower Kindergarten: Miss Creasey and Mrs Kernick 

 

Kindergarten: Miss Burraway, Mrs Wilson and Miss Holmes 

 

Form 1: Miss Wright and Miss Nicholson 

 

Form 2: Mrs Quinn, Mrs Escritt and Miss Raw 

 

Form 3: Miss Slater 

 

Form 4: Mrs Hudson 

 

Form 5: Mr Walker 

 

Lower 6: Mrs Arnold 

 

Upper 6: Miss Vincent and Mrs Moffat 

 

Mrs Cardus and Mrs Earl will continue in their roles as Teaching Assistants working throughout school to 

support the children. 

 

 



 

 

I feel sure you will all make our new team members feel welcome and part of our Lady Lane family.  

 

And finally, HUGE congratulations to Miss Wright in Form 1 who, along with her partner, is expecting a 

baby this November.  We wish her well during her pregnancy and Miss Wright hopes to be with us up until 

October half term before leaving on her maternity break and returning next year.  We are delighted at this 

news and I know you will all wish her well. 

 

 

Mr N Saunders & Staff 

 

Swimming – Monday 17
th

 June 

Next week is water safety week. In swimming we will be focusing on various skills about how to keep safe 

in and around water. We will be looking at different ways to help others that may get into difficulties. 

Also just a reminder that there is no swimming for Form 3, please can all children come into school in their 

school uniform and bring their games kit in separately. 

Miss S Raw 

 

Autumn Term Uniform 

 

Just a reminder to get you uniform orders in early as some items are specially ordered and can take a while 

to come through.  Our contact at FHB is Jane Quick and you can call her on 0113 2797971. 

 

 

Infant Summer Celebration 

 

Parents of children in Kindergarten & Form 1 

 

We would like to invite you on Monday 15
th

 July to our Infant Summer Celebration which is being held in 

the school hall at 9.00am.  The performance is expected to last around an hour and there will be a drinks 

reception outside in the playground following the performance (weather permitting!).   

 

The children from Kindergarten, Form 1, 2 and 3 will be performing for you exclusively, so please could we 

ask that you bring no more than 4 guests in total along to the performance. 

 

We look forward to seeing you on the 15
th

 July for a super morning. 

 

Mr N Saunders 

 

Parents of children in Form 2 & Form 3 

 

We would like to invite you on Monday 15
th

 July to our Infant Summer Celebration which is being held in 

the school hall at 1.45pm.  The performance is expected to last around an hour and there will be a drinks 

reception outside in the playground from 1.15p.m. (Weather permitting!)  

 

The children from Kindergarten, Form 1, 2 and 3 will be performing for you exclusively, so please could we 

ask that you bring no more than 4 guests in total along to the performance.  You will be permitted to take 

your child/children home with you afterwards, unless of course they are going to crèche, which will be 

open as normal. 

 

We look forward to seeing you on the 15
th

 July for a super afternoon. 

 

Mr N Saunders 

 

 



                                                 

                                 Updated TERM DATES 

 

2019 / 2020 
 

 

Autumn Term 2019  

 

Staff training   - Tuesday 3
rd

 September 2019 

School Re-opens  - Wednesday 4
th

 September  

 

Half Term 

School Closes   - Friday 18
th

 October 

School Re-opens  -  Monday 4
th

 November   

School closes for Christmas - Wednesday 18
th

 December  

 

Spring Term 2020  

 

School Re-opens   -  Monday 6
th

 January 2020  

 

Half Term  

School Closes   - Friday 14
th

 February 

School Re-opens   - Monday 24
th

 February   

School closes for Easter  - Friday 3
rd

 April  

 

Summer Term  

 

School Re-opens   - Monday 20
th

 April  

*May Day Bank Holiday - Friday 8
th

 May  

 
Half Term  

School closes   - Friday 22
nd

 May  

School Re-opens  -  Monday 8
th

 June  

School Closes    - Friday 10
th

 July  

 

Staff training    - Wednesday 2
nd

 September 

School Re-opens  - Thursday 3
rd

 September 2020 

 

 

Please note school will always close at 3.30pm on the last day of both full and half-terms and our 

crèche facilities will be available.   

 

 
*Changed due to VE day 75

th
 anniversary celebrations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Version 14.6.19 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Footsteps 19 Show - "Moving Images" 

 

It's almost Showtime and everyone is so excited here in school! 

 

There are odd tickets left if you haven't bought yours yet and I can guarantee that you are in for a treat! 

Please pre-order your DVD using the slip below as you will be sure to want a lasting memory! It is filmed by 

our resident professionals, Craven Image Studios, and is the only filming allowed in the theatre. 

 

If there are any more expert hair-braiders out there who could help plait from 8.30 am at the Arts Centre 

on show day please let me know!  The children have worked so hard to produce this year's showcase, 

"Moving Images", and out of respect for them and for everyone's enjoyment of the evening please, may I 

please remind you of a few very important points: 

 

1. Filming and photography of any kind is strictly prohibited in the theatre and Front of House Staff will 

uphold this rule. 

 

2. The bar will be open pre and post show. No drinks will be permitted in the auditorium. 

 

3. The show runs for approximately 80 minutes with no interval. Should you need to leave the theatre for 

any reason, please use the exit at the back of the auditorium, not at the front. 

 

4. Latecomers will only be admitted at a suitable juncture. 

 

5.  There will be pyrotechnics and flashing lights during the show. 

 

You should have received a show letter, giving you all the information you need about the day.  Should you 

need another, there are spares on the dance notice board outside the gym.   This letter also contains 

important information about classes post show. 

 

Thank you for all your support throughout the year and here's to a wonderful evening on Friday 21st June! 

Images will be moving and you will be moved! 

Mrs J Hudson 

 

.......................................................................................................................................................................... 

 

I would like ...........................dvds at a cost of £17 each (cash or cheques payable to Craven Image Studios) 

 

Name of child .......................................................................  Form ................................................................... 

 

Total enclosed ........................................................................  Signed ............................................................... 

 

Please ensure all children are at the Arts Centre for 8.30 – 8.40am in their dance kit with their costumes 

next Friday. 

 

 

 

Raffle Prizes & Sponsoring A Page 

 

If anyone can donate anything for our Footsteps raffle that would be fantastic.  Please drop these in to Mrs 

Wright in the School Office. 

 

If anyone be it a leaver, a family or a business would like to sponsor a page in the programme that would 

also be wonderful, the cost is £25 for a page and we just need a comment or the name of the sponsor and 

any logo if it is a business. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Young Voices 2020 

 

After the success of this year's visit to Young Voices we have requested 21 places at Young Voices on 

Tuesday January 14th 2020 at Sheffield Arena.  This opportunity is open to all Junior pupils and further 

specific details will be made available as information is released by Young Voices over the next few weeks.  

As last year, Young Voices is an all-day event with pupils returning to school at approximately 11pm after 

the concert.  There will be after-school rehearsals in school on Mondays in November & December for all 

those attending.  Family and friends are welcome to attend the evening concert in Sheffield and audience 

tickets will be available to purchase.  

 

This week Young Voices has announced that one of the special guest artists in 2020 will be Ruti, who won 

The Voice in 2018.  She will be singing her single 'I Couldn't Do It Without You' with the Young Voices choir. 

   

For further information www.youngvoices.co.uk/for-parents or speak to me via the School Office.   

 

Letters from school, to sign up to attend, will be sent out in September. 

 

Mrs C Lorimer  

 

Gym Club 

 

Dear Lady Lane Gymnasts and Parents, 

 

It is with somewhat of a heavy heart that after many years of coaching gymnastics at Lady Lane Park 

School Mrs Vyse and I have decided it is time to move on.  It is not all bad news though! As we would like 

to invite our gymnasts to continue the sport with us just at a different venue!  

 

Mrs Vyse and I already teach 4 classes of gymnastics at the Gymnasium at Beckfoot School in Bingley. We 

find the facilities and equipment excellent and we really feel we can take your children’s gymnastics to 

another level here. For that reason we have decided to move our Tuesday classes to this venue. There will 

however be a change in the times, the beginners class being 5.00 - 5.55pm the advanced class being 6.05 - 

7.00pm. These changes will be from September 2019. 

 

We would be delighted if our little gymnasts from Lady Lane would like to join us at Beckfoot.  

You may email us to reserve your space at eldwickgymclub@gmail.com 

 

Please be aware that this Club will be open to everyone and not just Lady Lane pupils so please do not 

hesitate in booking your place as the class may fill up quite quickly.  

 

May we take this opportunity to thank you and your children for all your support over the years in our little 

gymnastics club. We have thoroughly enjoyed teaching your children and hope to continue to do so at 

Beckfoot!  

 

Reminder – there is no Gym Club on Tuesday 16
th

 July, our last lesson will be Tuesday 9
th

 July. 

 

Kindest regards, 

  Mrs Waters & Mrs Vyse 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Forest Schools 

Summer Term 

 

Half Term 2 

19/06/19 Form 4 

26/06/19 Form 1 

03/07/19 KG/LKG 

10/07/19 F3 

 

Please see below and ensure your child/children have the correct kit for their next session.  If you have any 

queries or are unsure of any item of clothing, please don’t hesitate to catch either myself or Mrs Cardus and 

we would be happy to help or advise you. 

 

 

 

 The Forest School Team (Mrs A Grote & Mrs S Cardus) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Clubs and Activities – Summer Term 2019 
 

  Location 

 

 

Day Time Hall/Gym Outside Classroom Staff 

 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir – (F4-U6) Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 

 3.30-4.30   Lego Club  

(F4 – LVI) 

 

Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30  Cricket club 

(F2-F3)  

 

 Mr Rawling 

Mr Walker 

 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (F4-F5)   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

Tuesday 3.30-5.30 Gym Club   Mrs Waters 

 

 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 3.30-4.30 Sewing club    Mrs Firth 

Miss Wright 

 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet   Mrs Prescott 

 

 3.30-5.30  Fixtures  Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Arnold 

 

 5.30-6.45p.m Leavers’ Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F2-F3)   Mrs Hudson 

 

 3.30-4.15  Activ-8 

(F1) 

 Miss Holmes 

Mrs Wilson 

Mrs Kernick 

 

 9-12.30 Voice works   Mrs Cartwright 

 

 3.30-4.30  Cricket club 

(F4-U6) 

 Mr Walker 

Mr Saunders 

 

 3.30-4.30  Rounders 

club 

(F4-U6) 

 Mrs Moffat 

 

 

Friday 9-12.30 Keyboard   Mrs Cartwright 

 

  Dance No Dance club due to 

Footsteps performance 

Mrs Hudson 

 

  Dance (L6-U6) Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

HOLIDAY CLUBS 

 

22-26 JULY 2019 

 

and 

 

29 JULY-2 AUGUST 2019 

 

 

My name is Nick Hindle and I am a former pupil of Lady Lane Park School.  I continued my education at 

Woodhouse Grove School and then obtained my Sports Coaching BA (Hons) degree at University of Central 

Lancashire.  Since then, I have been working for various organisations including 4 months in a child care 

centre in Perth, Australia.  I currently work for Bronte House School in the PE Department and I am also 

Head Coach for the Ryan Sidebottom Cricket Academy. 

 

Last summer, Mrs Earl invited me to help her during one of her holiday clubs; subsequently I ran my own 

sports camp following this.  My ethos is primarily to encourage children to step away from ‘screens’ and to 

get as much fresh air and exercise as possible, whilst learning new skills in the process.  Ultimately, this is 

the children’s holiday and I want them to have fun!  I run a ‘relaxed, easy going’ club with great emphasis 

on safety, kindness and fair play towards each other. 

 

I will be running a Holiday Club this summer at Lady Lane Park School, based at the Lodge.  Miss Holmes 

and Mr Rawling will also be joining me.  I welcome any parents who wish to contact me either by email 

(nickhindle@live.co.uk) or by mobile (07972-841012) to discuss any aspects of the holiday club.  

 

 

Activities proposed: 

 

Sports: eg. cricket, football, tag rugby, tennis, badminton and every child’s favourite DODGEBALL! 

 

Arts and Crafts:  eg. painting, drawing, colouring, painting stones, making jewellery etc. 

 

Creative Play:  den building using boxes and sheets, water play, creating scenes with plastic animals and 

wooden bricks etc. 

 

Old fashioned Games:    Hoopla, egg and spoon race, hopscotch etc. 

 

Indoor Activities (in case of rain):  we have plenty of board games including bagatelle (a firm favourite), 

arts and crafts activities, ‘chilling time’ with a movie ONLY  when children are tired, full size table football 

and much more. 

 

Children’s Choice 

 

Children will be allowed at certain times during the day to choose their own activities, so for example if 

they don’t want to make jewellery, they can build a den.  I will have many alternatives for the children to 

choose from at this time. 

 

My Holiday Club is ‘nut-free’ and ‘screen-free’.  I want the children to step ‘back in time’ and properly learn 

how to interact and play and create, without an Ipad or Gameboy in sight!  

 

I will be at the Holiday Club in June with Mrs Earl and her team if you would like to meet me or if you have 

any questions. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Requirements for the Club 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  Children must be 5-11 years old.  Children will require a packed lunch and drinks (no glass 

bottles, please).  Please email me for a booking form and once you have booked your child onto the 

Holiday Club, further information and consent forms will be forwarded to you. 

 

 

Prices and Opening Times 

 

Standard Hours (9am-4pm) 

 

5 days - £105 

4 days - £  95 

3 days - £  85 

2 days - £  60 

1 day  -  £  30 

 

Extended Hours (8:30am-4:30pm) 

 

5 days - £115 

4 days - £105 

3 days - £  95 

2 days - £  70 

1 day  -  £  40 

 

Extra Extended Hours (8am-5pm) 

 

5 days - £125 

4 days - £115 

3 days - £105 

2 days - £  80 

 1 day  -  £  50 

 

 

 

 

Thank you and I look forward to meeting you and your children. 

 

Nick Hindle BA (Hons) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Kings Camps 

 

One the UK’s leading Sports and Activity camps is offering parents of Lady Lane Park School an amazing 

deal for ALL camp bookings in 2019!  One of the parents from school has secured us to offer our Bring a 

Friend for Free deal to all Lady Lane Park School parents.  

 

This deal which allows you to book a single child onto any Kings Camps venue in the UK and then receive 

that booking again, completely free! 

 

Grabbing this amazing offer is as simple as: 

 

1.Call Kings Camps or book online (secure your child’s place with a credit or debit card) 

2.Tell your friend to call and book their place – they MUST quote your name to take advantage of the offer. 

3.King’s will book them a free place on camp (you can decide how to split the cost) 

Terms & conditions of this offer: 

 

•  The ‘friend’ may book the same place as you 

•  The ‘friend’ does not have to be the same age 

•  The ‘friend’ does not have to be a pupil attending Lady Lane Park School 

•  The ‘friend’ can be a sibling or other family member 

•  A max of 1 friend recommendations 

•  Due to stringent regulations 4 year olds may attend for half days.   

•  Standard booking terms and conditions apply 

 

Kings Camps run during school holidays and are suitable for children aged 4-17 years. Choose from 

flexible daily or week packages, with extended hours also available. We accept childcare vouchers 

and offer subsidised places for some children. 

 

VISIT KINGS AT: https://www.kingscamps.org/ 

 

or call Mollie and the team on: 0114 263 2160 

 

 

 

Menu 

 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
 

Homemade Pizza 
 
 
 
 
Oven Chips 
 
 
 
Chocolate Crunch 
 

BBQ Chicken  /  
BBQ Quorn 
 
 
 
Savoury Rice 
 
 
 
Cherry Pie & 
Custard 

Homemade 
Meatballs / Vegi 
Balls 
 
 
Tomato Sauce & 
Pasta 
 
 
Lemon Drizzle 
Cake 

Beef Hotpot / 
Bean & 
Vegetable Hot 
Pot 
 
Sliced Green 
Beans, Carrots 
 
 
Apple & Pear 
Crumble & 
Custard 
 
 

Fish Fingers 
 
 
 
 
Jersey new 
Potatoes, Mixed 
vegetables 
 
Eton Mess 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Bingley Junior Gilbert & Sullivan Holiday Club 

 

Dear Parents        

 

After the success of “The Yeoman of the Guard” production in April 2019, we are offering 

another fabulous opportunity for your child to be involved in our Autumn Junior Gilbert & 

Sullivan’s Theatrical Production of “The Mikado.” 

 

The show will be held at Bingley Arts Centre on Sunday 3rd November 2019 at 3.00pm 

(dress rehearsal from 9.30 am).  In preparation for the show, we will be running a Theatre 

Holiday Club from Monday 28th October – Friday 1st November at Lady Lane Park School 

from 9.00am – 4.00pm or 8.30-4.30pm each day.  

 

The cost of these 5 days, plus Sunday 3rd November will be £135.00 per child and I will be 

organising the singing / drama together with Mrs C. Lorimer (music) and Mrs J. Hudson 

(dance).  

 

If you would like the extended hours from 8.30-4.30pm the cost will be £150.00 per child. 

We have a limit of 34 places and this theatre group is open to all children aged from 

Reception – Year 7. 

 

In the six weeks leading up to the October holidays, both myself and Mrs C. Lorimer will be 

holding music practices every Monday afternoon for the children who will be invited to stay 

from 3.30pm – 4.30pm. These extra sessions will all be included in the price above. 

 

If your child cannot attend on a Monday after school, we will send words home for your child 

to learn. 

 

 We will need: - 

~ Soloists ~ Chorus Members ~ Dancers ~ Actors and Actresses ~ 

If you are interested in one of these places, please fill out the attached form as soon as 

possible and return it to me.  If you have any queries or questions, please don’t hesitate to 

contact me by leaving a message at sarah25.earl@gmail.com or on my new work mobile: 

07727~897377 and I will get back to you ASAP. 

 

 

Please note this is a non-refundable Holiday Club due to the hire cost of the Arts Centre, 

Lady Lane Park School, staffing and costumes etc. 

 

Unlike other Holiday Clubs, your child will need to attend daily 9.00 am – 4.00 pm from 

Monday 28th October - Friday 1st November as well as the dress rehearsal and live 

performance on Sunday 3rd November from 9.30am – 4.30pm, our show depends on 100% 

commitment from all our young stars! 

 

 

Mrs S. Earl 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Mikado 

 

Name of child/ren ________________________________________ 

 

Year Group________________________________________________ 

 

School ____________________________________________________ 

 

Amount___________________________________________________ 

 

Parent/Carer Signature __________________________________ 

 

Mobile number____________________________________________ 

 

I would like my child/ren to have a place in “The Mikado” Holiday Club for the 5 days plus 

Sunday 3rd November for the show at Bingley Arts Centre. 

 

Monday 28th October – 1st November £135.00 (Standard) 9-4pm 

 

Monday 28th October – 1st November £150.00 (Extended) 8.30-4.30pm at Lady Lane. 

 

Sunday 3rd November 9.30-4.30pm at Bingley Arts Centre. 

 

 Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S. Earl:  

 

Sort Code – 20-76-92 

Account no – 13450147 

 

***Please write your child’s full name as the reference***  

 

Please return this form to me via e-mail or at Lady Lane. 

 
 

 

 
 


